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Unfortunately, we have lost some members permanently and some hopefully only temporarily. 

On the other hand, we have succeeded in gaining new members, so we have reached the 

number of members we had last year (16 paying owners).   

 

Ten of our member boats are in the European rankings, and two are in the top ten. 

Unfortunately, a few boats are unwilling to pay the membership fee and, therefore, cannot be 

registered as official members. 

 

This year, we were again able to organise a German Open, which, thanks to the participation of 

one boat each from Austria and Switzerland, attracted ten participants and thus achieved the 

ranking status. The majority of our members still come from southern Germany. 
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